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UPCOMING  

EVENTS: 
 

 

Friday, 5 December, 2014 at 7:15 pm: the Mikul§ġ will visit the Czech and Slovak 

School for children at the Parish Center of the Catherdral of Mary Our Queen ï see next page   

 

Sunday, 7 December, 2014 at 3 pm: the Czech and Slovak Heritage Singers will present 

a program of Christmas music at St Wenceslaus Church ï for details see next page 

 

Sunday, 15 February, 2015 at 3 pm:  To commemorate the 25th anniversary of the 

Velvet Revolution, Olga Mendel will speak about her experiences living in Prague during the 

fall of the Communist regime. 

 

Sunday,17 May, 2015 at 3 pm: The dumpling meeting, our best attended event after the 

Festival.  Come and see what Bohemian Caterers will prepare to tempt us this time. 

 

Saturdays throughout the year: Why not consider learning Czech or Slovak?  Or 

brushing up on what you already know?  It´s not as hard as you think! We have excellent 

teachers and beginning, intermediate and advanced classes.  The 2014-2015 school year began 

on Saturday, 6 September and now itôs time now to sign up for the Spring 2015 semester.  For 

complete details, check our website: www.czslha.org or call Lois Hybl at 410-428-6012.   

 

Fridays throughout the year: Czech and Slovak languages classes for children aged 3 and 

up.  Classes are held in the Undercroft of the Cathedral of Mary Our Queen, 5200 N. Charles St. 

at Northern Parkway.  The 2014-2015 school year has begun, but new students are welcome at 

any time.  For more information, or to register your children, call or email Margaret Supik at 

410-662-9094, usupik@verizon.net or Marketa Traband at marketa.traband@gmail.com.  

 

Mondays throughout the year: Czechs and Slovaks have a great musical heritage and 

singing is an excellent way to improve your Czech or Slovak pronounciation and vocabulary.     

Help keep Czech and Slovak music alive and well in the Baltimore area by joining  the Czech 

and Slovak Heritage Singers on Monday evenings in the Choir Room at the Cathedral of Mary 

Our Queen, 5200 N. Charles St.  Rehearsals begin at 7 PM  and conclude at 9 or earlier.  All 

voice parts are welcome. Call or email Charles Supik at 410-662-6094, 

chasupik2@verizon.com  for more information.   

 

HLAS : We would love to have your feedback about HLAS. Let us know your comments, 

ideas, or what you would be interested in reading about in the next issue.  Please contact 

Margaret Supik at usupik@verizon.net or Olga Mendel at omendel@gmail.com 

http://www.czslha.org/
mailto:usupik@verizon.net
mailto:marketa.traband@gmail.com
mailto:chasupik2@verizon.com
mailto:usupik@verizon.net
mailto:omendel@gmail.com
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S  PÁNEM  BOHEM,  DÁMY  ! 

 
The Czech community has recently had to bid farewell to two lovely ladies, Louise Taborsky and Marie 

Pokorny.  Both were very proud of their Czech roots and were tireless supporters of Sokol, CSHA and the 

ĻSPS Lodge.  Louise and Marie will definitely be missed. 

 

Louise was born in Baltimore in 1921 and through Sokol developed a lifelong interest in gymnastics.  Not only 

did she compete in many gymnastic events, she taught for Sokol for years and even met her husband Emil with 

whom she continued to teach for Sokol.  With the cooperation of the State Department and Senator Barbara 

Mikulski, she and Emil assisted many Czechs with their immigrations into the US.  At only 93, she was seen at 

the Bohemian National Cemetary clearing branches in preparation for the 2014 Memorial Day observance. 

 

Marie was also born in Baltimore to a Czech family in 1924 and early on became active in Sokol.  Those who 

patronized the Sokol table at our Czech Festivals or attended the Memorial Day observances at the Bohemian 

Cemetery know Marieôs skill as a baker of Czech pastries.  She loved to bake and we were fortunate that she 

was generous in sharing her love of baking.  

 

 

 

MIKULĆĠSKĆ  PARTY 

 
Sv. Mikul§ġ is expected to make an appearance at 

the Language School for Children on Friday, 

December 5
th
, in the Parish Center of the Cathedral 

of Mary Our Queen, 5200 N. Charles St in 

Baltimore.  He is usually accompanied by andŊl and 

ļert and has been known to bring treats for all of the 

boys and girls who have been good children 

throughout the year.  That means all of our children, 

of course! The children are preparing to sing for 

him and looking forward to the season of Advent.   

 

Visitors are welcome. Please call Margaret 410-

662-6094 if you would like to attend. 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT  

 
The  Czech and Slovak Heritage Singers will 

present a selection of traditional koledy and other 

Christmas favorites at 3 pm on Sunday, 7 December 

at St. Wenceslaus Church,  Ashland Ave. at 

Collington St. in East Baltimore.  The adult singer 

will be joined by children from the school for part 

of the program.  Audience participation is 

encouraged for some of the better-known carols.   

 

A reception will follow and it is likely that Sv. 

Mikul§ġ will still be in town and will make a second 

appearance in Baltimore.  
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FESTIVAL  
 

Our Twenty-eighth Annual Festival this year was, by all accounts a big success.  Over 400 people enjoyed the 

music, food, dancing and vendors on Sunday, 26 October.  We were especially pleased that the Sokol gymnasts 

were, after several years without appearing, able to perform for us once again.  Music for dancing was provided 

by Joy of Maryland; the Czech and Slovak Heritage singers and children from our language school presented a 

selection of folk songs.  The Pittsburgh Area Slovakians, PAS, again impressed everyone with the musicality 

and athleticism of their complex dance routines. 

  

 
Students from School for children singing Czech songs 

 
Festival starts now 

 
Dancing 

 
ñKrojò  

 
CSHA Table 

 
Sokol Baltimore 

 
Hot dog stand and its crew 
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VIOLA THEATER IN BALTIMORE   
 

Children in our language school had a real treat on Friday, 3 October when the Prague theater group Viola 

brought their show, called Ententyky, to Baltimore.   Three costumed actors, with the aid of some simple props 

and charming music, delighted the children as well as the adults.  Everyone was drawn in to the fun.  One adult 

was heard to remark that, ñEven if you didnôt understand the Czech, you could still enjoy the stories they were 

telling.ò  

 

  
 

  
 

  

 


